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  To: IEHP – Contracted OB/GYN Programs 

From: IEHP – Quality Programs 

Date: May 8, 2024 

Subject: 2024 OB P4P Program – Payment Methodology Overview 

The 2024 OB P4P Program is an opportunity for OB Providers to earn financial rewards for improving the 

quality of maternity care for our pregnant and postpartum Members.  In response to your feedback, we would like 

to provide the following clarity about the payment structure for the 2024 performance year. 

2024 Payment Methodology 

IMPORTANT UPDATE 

• All services in the program should be reported through the normal claims and encounter process via the 

Providers’ IPA.  

• Effective January 1, 2024, the OB P4P Program will no longer require a “ZZ” modifier to be billed 

with the program services rendered. 

• Providers are encouraged to submit timely claims and encounters, through their normal data reporting 

standards. 

• Please reference the 2024 OB P4P Program Guide for additional coding details. 

How to Submit Claims 

• Submit a claim with valid incentive codes, no “ZZ” modifier, to your IPA within 60 days of the service. 

- No additional action is required to receive eligible incentive payment(s) from IEHP.  

 

• Your IPA will report all claims to IEHP through the encounter reporting process and IEHP will pay the 

eligible P4P payments. 

• Eligible OB Providers will receive incentive payment through Electronic Fund Transfer (EFT) or mailed 

check from IEHP. To enroll in EFT click the link or visit: ProviderService.iehp.org > Resources > Forms 

> Claims > ERA 835 Enrollment Form 

• Remittance Advice for incentive payment is available on IEHP’s secure Provider Portal.  

Payment Schedule 

• Effective January 1, 2024, 2024 OB P4P Program incentives will be paid monthly by IEHP, not the IPA 

on the 20th of each month. 

• The payment schedule is published in the 2024 OB P4P Program Guide.  

 

Please utilize the 2024 OB P4P Program Guide to maximize your efforts in the program! Thank you for your 

continued partnership in providing quality healthcare to IEHP’s Members.  

All communications sent by IEHP can also be found at: www.providerservices.iehp.org > Provider Central > News 

and Updates > Notices 

Questions? Please contact our Provider Call Center at (909) 890-2054,  (866) 223-4347, providerservices@iehp.org 

or email IEHP’s Quality Department at QualityPrograms@iehp.org 
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